Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 26th November 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Ingrid Donaldson, Cliff Beevers, Ken Davies, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour, Gordon Miller, PC Derek Brown and Councillors Bill and Ricky Henderson.
Visitors: David Farries, Callum MacKenzie, Daniel Ralph.
 1. Apologies: Alice MacNab, Karen Noble and Councillor Dominic Heslop.
 2. Minutes of October 22nd Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes were accepted as a true record.
Matters arising: 

Item 3, Feasibility study: As requested Neil had written a response on behalf of JGCC to CEC pointing out that views over Edinburgh hardly compensated for the loss of green space at Curriemuirend Park with its recreational potential and that Clovenstone was equally difficult to access and had fewer attractions. 

Item 6.1, Bus stop improvements: Bill had followed up the question of improvements to bus stops, for which £5,000 had been set aside. The bus stop shelters in the village were fairly new and not ready for replacement, while Baberton Mains already had a shelter at B.M. Hill. The £5,000 would not be lost, though trackers were becoming less useful as more and more people used the Tracker app on their smart phones.  

Item 7.3: Turning circle meeting, Wed 23 Oct at 9.30am: there had been a meeting of the Turning Circle Safety Group at JG Village Hall on this date chaired by Bill, at which JGCC was represented by Neil and Cliff.  Neil reported that the meeting had been surprised that the double yellow lines which had been expected were no longer to be included. After discussion the development control officers had agreed to install yellow lines, though they could not do so in the immediate future. In the meantime the turning circle could be opened with appropriate signage but without double yellow lines. A Temporary Traffic Order would be issued to close the circle in the event of any misuse. Ingrid asked on behalf of the school that the circle should remain closed until the double yellow lines had been painted. Neil had written to Andy Edwards asking if the TTRO was already in place. Bill offered to find out why agreement to paint double yellow lines had not been kept and to ask for Drop Off Only signs to be erected.

3. Scottish Fire & Rescue Service Local Plan for Edinburgh: David Farries, West Edinburgh Commander, spoke about developing a Local Plan for the Fire and Rescue Service in order to create greater local accountability, following the amalgamation of regional services into a single Scottish service. The City of Edinburgh would have its own area service, sub-divided into local areas. The overall strategic plan could be found online and in public libraries. After listing the priorities within the Strategic Plan, he asked what JGCC saw as priorities for our constituency. It was agreed that foremost of these would be prevention and protection, as, although ours was already a low risk area with relatively few emergency call-outs, people would welcome advice on how to keep themselves and their property even safer. Cliff asked if obstruction by parked cars was a particular problem. David responded that the fire service did not generally find that parking hampered their access to buildings. Asked by Ken about the possible erection of bollards to prevent Viewfield Road being used as a rat-run, he said that collapsible bollards are in use elsewhere that emergency services can operate by remote control.  [Subsequent to the meeting Cliff had emailed David with the offer of a free community stall at one of the 2014 JG markets so that the Fire Service could have an information session with local residents on fire prevention.]
 4. Reports and recent meetings 

           4.1  Secretary: there had been no applications in November for licences to sell alcohol in our area.
4.2 Treasurer: Ken circulated receipts and payments accounts for the past month; the No. 1 Account stood at £862.40, the No 2 Account at £4,349.51.
4.3 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: Neil drew particular    attention to SESplan’s proposal for a further 4,000 houses in the Edinburgh area of which 2,200 would have to be built on new sites, a requirement which would mean a revision of the Local Development Plan and increased pressure from developers on South West Edinburgh. JGCC had been trying to discover the basis of the Scottish government’s figures. It was not clear how many phases of development there would be over the period to 2032 and how many houses would be built in each phase. Neil would draft JGCC’s response to SESplan’s Draft Supplementary Guidance proposals for circulation to members before submission to the Scottish government by 23 December.

At Balerno David Wilson Homes would almost certainly appeal against the decision not to allow development south of Cockburn Crescent.

At the former Splash Bathrooms site, planners were proposing double yellow lines for Baberton Loan, with gates preventing vehicular access to the WoL walkway, though pedestrian access would still be permitted. The Council would adopt the road only when building was complete.

There was discussion of the footpath between Baberton Avenue and Baberton Mains. McCarthy and Stone had cut back the hedge, but there were holes in the chain link fence separating the path from their property. Neil would ask for repairs. Safety issues on the path could be addressed by a sign asking cyclists to dismount while Derek could issue tickets to those cycling on the path since it was already an offence to do so. McCarthy and Stone were planning two open days once site work had finished.
4.4  Meetings: Helen had attended the Neighbourhood Funding Panel. Over £10,000 had been awarded in grants to local organisations which had left more than £20,000 still to be disbursed.

Neil had been at the Neighbourhood Partnership Environment and Transport meeting at which CEC’s Transport Strategy had been discussed. It was thought that air quality would benefit in certain areas from the introduction of trams but would remain a serious concern in much of the city. Neil had expressed disappointment that  under new developments Juniper Green had been allocated only £5,000 for two new bus shelters which did not need replacing.

Gordon reported that The Friends of Curriemuirend Park had met with Dominic and Bill and that Bill had helped make contact with council officials. The Friends were proposing an outdoor gym for the park and additional tree planting, particularly in the north-west corner. Craig Dunlop had offered help with support stakes, while the Woodland Trust was prepared to supply trees. It was hoped that local children would be involved and Ingrid offered to act as contact for the primary school.

 5. Police report … sent separately:  Derek commented on the 9 break-ins in Baberton Mains over the past month; there seemed to be a pattern in the means of gaining entry, suggesting that one person might be responsible for all or most of them. Changes to community policing would see the front desk at Balerno Police Station closed. There would, however, be an increase in the number of community officers at Balerno, with all response officers moving to Wester Hailes.
5.1 Safety committee meeting: Helen was unable to attend the next Safety meeting; Norma offered to represent JGCC in her place and to make an offer to the Environment Officers of a free community stall at a JG market in 2014. 
 6. CC matters

              6.1 Dotting the i’s and crossing the t’s for CEC: CEC had sent JGCC an amended copy of the constitution for community councils to be approved by the meeting, signed and returned. The constitution was approved by the meeting and a signed copy would be posted by Richard to Eileen Hewitt.   
6.2 Website update: various updates were required for the website, including profiles of new members of the committee. Ruth Thomas was undertaking a general revision of the site. She had noted that the photographs seemed most popular with users. Neil would bring the Planning entry up to date. Ruth would be asked to set up another training session for JGCC members who wished to learn how to edit the site.

Richard agreed to issue the updated JGCC contact list to members.
6.3 Rat running: it had emerged from the most recent walkabout that there was no possibility of erecting bollards to close off one end of Viewfield Road. A 20 mph speed restriction could be introduced, but there was no immediate prospect of speed bumps being provided. Daniel suggested extending the central barrier on Wester Hailes Road up to Gillespie Crossroads to prevent vehicles from turning right into Viewfield Road. Ricky and Bill offered to raise the problem at CEC level.
6.4 Gaps on JGCC: the Chair invited Daniel and Callum to speak about their impressions of the meeting. Daniel felt that, as a pastor in Wester Hailes, his priority should be that community; however as a resident of Baberton Mains with children at JG Primary School he had strong links with Juniper Green too. Callum had volunteered for the C&B News and was interested in becoming involved in local affairs. Cliff asked both to consider becoming co-opted members of JGCC, Daniel as representing parents with children and Callum as a member of the younger age group in the community. He would get back to them to discuss the issue.
           6.5 Schedule of meetings: it was agreed to retain the 4th Tuesday of the month as the meeting day as it suited the majority of the committee and meetings were generally very well attended.
6.6 Consultations: JGCC had been asked to respond to the Consultation on the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Bill. A response had been asked for by 24 January 2014, four days before JGCC’s next meeting. Helen agreed to draft a response on our behalf which she would circulate for comment.
7. Councillors’ corner: Ricky raised the matter of the CEC budget which would be set in   February; resources were diminishing as demands on services were increasing. The budget proposals could be found on the Council’s website; public consultation would end on 20 December. In answer to questions, Ricky said no library closures were planned. Helen asked if the problem of widely differing charges for lets of PPI and publicly funded buildings could be addressed to make them more equitable. For instance, the cost of using the excellent facilities at Juniper Green Primary School had put them beyond the reach of JGCC’s limited resources.
 8. AOCB:


8.1 Meet Your Politicians, Monday 9 December: Cliff asked for two volunteers from   JGCC to join the panel to select questions from those submitted by the public. Helen and Neil offered to take part.
8.2 Social evening JGCC … January?  Where? A decision on these questions was       postponed to the next meeting.
 9. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.: the next JGCC meeting was 

          arranged for 7.00 pm at JG Village Hall on 28th January 2014 and a walkabout took place on Wednesday 15th January.

____________________________  CliffBeevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ____
